
 

 

 

 

Ryan P. Lirette, Esq. 

Direct Dial:  603-627-8125 

rlirette@sheehan.com 

 

Reply to:  Manchester Office 

1000 Elm Street, PO Box 3701 

Manchester, NH  03105-3701 

 

 

September 13, 2022 

 

Mr. Daniel C. Goldner 

Chairman 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit Street 

Concord, NH  03301-2429 

 

RE: Docket No. DW 22-012 

 Bodwell Waste Services Corporation 

 Condition No. 11 of Town-Bodwell MOU 

 

Dear Chairman Goldner:  

 

On August 31, 2022, I wrote the Commission to inform it and the parties about the status 

of Condition No. 11 in the Memorandum of Understanding (the “Memorandum”) between the 

Town of Londonderry (“Londonderry”) and Bodwell Waste Services Corporation.1  In that letter, 

which has been marked as Exhibit 11 to the final hearing in this matter, I explained that the 

Londonderry Town Council would consider approval of the transaction contemplated in the 

Memorandum on September 12, 2022.   

 

I am now writing to inform you and the parties that the Londonderry Town Council has 

approved the transaction as set forth in in the Memorandum.  Accordingly, Condition No. 11 in 

the Memorandum has been satisfied. 

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

      Best regards, 

       
      Ryan P. Lirette 

 

 

cc: Docket-Related Service List 

                                                 
1 Condition No. 11 of the Memorandum conditions the Town’s “acceptance of the Acquired Sewer Facilities . . .  on 

the Town of Londonderry’s Council’s approval” of the transaction.   
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